STOCKADE PROGRAM 2018-2019 Boys 3rd-5th Grade

Dear Parents:



GREETINGS! Our fall Stockade program will begin on Wednesday, September 19, 2018. Stockade (3rd – 5th grade) is a program for men and boys. Christian men participate with the boys in games, projects, stories, achievement books, Bible studies, and a host of special events. Our Stockade is also part of the national organization of CHRISTIAN SERVICE BRIGADE.

Stockade begins each Wednesday night in the main Plymouth Christian Academy gymnasium. Enter the school building at the glass doors by the flag pole. Parents should check their son in at the computer check in stations located in the lobby right inside the doors. The printer will provide a name tag sticker with a security ID code for each boy. These must be worn on the front of the shirt. Parents will receive a corresponding ID tag with a matching number, and must show this ID sticker in order to pick up their child at the end of the night. ID numbers will change each week.

Gymnasium doors will open for the boys at approximately 6:15 pm. BOYS SHOULD NOT ENTER THE GYM UNTIL LEADERS GIVE PERMISSION.

Stockade begins at 6:30 pm and dismisses from the Plymouth Christian Academy Media Center at 8:00 pm. You are welcome at any time to come and see us in action. Parents must come in to the Media Center to pick up their sons at the end of the evening and must show the ID security tag they received at check-in. Leaders will match this tag to the one on the boy, and then dismiss him to his parent. If someone else is picking up your child, he/she must have the ID tag. Contact the Stockade leaders listed below, or Bonnie Varney if you have a special circumstance. Please be prompt in arriving for pick up so leaders can get their children home too. Thank you.

Membership in our program involves fees for the following items:

\$15.00	Boys T-Shirt: This is a one time fee for the boy's uniform t-shirt. Returning Stockaders do not need to purchase a new shirt unless they have outgrown the old one. Boys should wear their shirt each club night. This helps us identify as a Stockade club, and helps with our security in knowing which boy belongs where during the club night.
\$15.00	Stockade Books : Boys will work through several project books each club year and earn badges for completion of the projects.
\$25.00	Yearly Dues: These yearly dues help cover the cost of achievement awards, projects, and parties.

We know this expense may be a hardship for some families. If club fees would create a financial burden for your family, contact Bonnie Varney for scholarship information. bonnie@cbcjoy.org

Please pray for our program and the leaders as we work together to disciple boys through Biblical challenges and godly male role models.

Your Stockade Leadership Team,

Rich Geisler 734-891-0663 jrgeisler7464@gmail.com

Tom Wroblewski 734-732-6776 twroblewski 3091@gmail.com